
 

 

 
 

 

April 3, 2024 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
RFP 08-24:  Disaster Debris Removal and Disposal Services 

 
The Evaluation Committee, composed of representatives from Clearwater Fire & Rescue, 
Finance, Parks and Recreation and Solid Waste & Recycling has identified the top four (4) firms 
and proceeds to make an intent to award to the highest-ranked firm and a secondary award to 
the second highest-ranked firm. The ranked firms are as follows:    

1. CrowderGulf Joint Venture, Inc.  
2. Ceres Environmental Services, Inc.  
3. Phillips and Jordan, Inc 
4. DRC Emergency Services, LLC  

 
Negotiations for the contract will commence soon with CrowderGulf Joint Venture, Inc. and Ceres 
Environmental Services, Inc. A recommendation will be presented to the Council in the near 
future. The proposed contract duration is one (1) year, with three (3) additional one (1) year 
renewal options. 
 
Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Procurement Analyst at (727) 
444-8527, or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Procurement Division, PO Box 4748, Clearwater, 
FL 33758-4748. 
 
 
Posted on this date by: 

Kelly Rogers 
Kelly Rogers 
Procurement Analyst 
 
 


